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Legislative Information
By Robert Moore

Your CBH Legislative Representatives

A FGC meeting was held October 17th 2018, in Fresno. Agenda 
items of note: 1. Consider approving agenda and order of items 2. 
Public comment for items not on agenda Receive public comment 
regarding topics within the Commission’s authority that are not 
included on the agenda.  9. Recreational take of red abalone 
Discuss proposed changes to regulations to extend the fishery 
closure sunset date for the recreational abalone fishery. (Section 
29.15, Title 14, CCR) 13. Marine non-regulatory requests from 
previous meetings Consider non-regulatory requests submitted by 
members of the public at previous meetings.(A) Action on non-
regulatory requests I. Request to explore potential abalone/urchin 
impacts resulting from proposed expansion of Wheeler North Reef 
II. Request to issue north coast market squid research permits III. 
Request to review regulations and policies for harvesting giant 
keyhole limpets IV. Recommendation to separate the Commission 
into two bodies Petition to separate Commission into Marine and 
Terrestrial Commissions, would take a constitutional amendment. 
14. Petitions for regulation change (marine and wildlife/inland 
fisheries) Consider requests submitted by members of the public to 
adopt, amend or repeal a regulation. (Pursuant to Section 662, Title 
14, CCR) Several petitions include the request for no hunting in the 
fire areas due to decrease in habitat. (A) Action on current petitions 
(B) Law Enforcement Division (C) Wildlife and Fisheries Division, 
and Ecosystem Conservation Division I. Update on efforts to 
eradicate nutria in California (D) Marine Region 
16. Strategic planning Discuss and consider action on proposed 
mission, vision and core values, and discuss 
next steps in the strategic planning process. CONSENT ITEMS 17. 
California sheephead Consider authorizing publication of notice of 
intent to amend regulations concerning the filleting of California 
sheephead on vessels at sea. (Subsection 27.65(b), Title 14, CCR) 
18. Recreational take of purple sea urchin (emergency) Consider 
adopting a 90-day extension of the emergency regulations 
concerning recreational take of purple sea urchin. 
(Section 29.11, Title 14, CCR) 20. Commercial use and possession 
of native rattlesnakes Consider comments received on the June 11, 
2018 15-day notice and adopt the regulations concerning the 
commercial use and possession of native rattlesnakes for 
biomedical and therapeutic purposes. (Sections 42, 43, 651, and 
703, Title 14, CCR) 21. Cascades frog Receive and consider 
approving Department request for a six-month extension to 
submit its status review report on the petition to list Cascades frog 
(Rana cascadae) as an endangered or threatened species under the 
California Endangered Species Act (CESA). (Pursuant to Section 
2074.6, Fish and Game Code) 23. Wildlife Resources Committee 
Discuss updates and recommendations from the September 20, 
2018 committee meeting. Consider approving new topics to 
address at a future committee meeting. (A) September 20, 2018 
meeting summary I . Receive and consider adopting 
recommendations (B) Work plan development I. Update on work 
plan and draft timeline II. Discuss and consider approving new 
topics 24. Sport fishing (annual) Discuss proposed changes to 
regulations concerning sport fishing report card requirements for 
marine and inland waters; clarification that inland waters do not 
include bays; an increase in fishing opportunities for black bass in 
Perris Lake; and corrections to authority and reference citations. 

Note: Proposed regulations for sport fishing report card 
requirements are for both marine and inland waters. 
(Sections 1.53, 1.74, and 5.00, Title 14, CCR) 26. Jerusalem 
Creek Ranch PLM Consider revoking, suspending or 
reinstating the Jerusalem Creek Ranch Private Lands 
Wildlife Habitat Enhancement and Management Area 
License. 
(Pursuant to Section 601(e), Title 14, CCR) 27. Bullfrogs 
and Non-native Turtles Receive an update on the 
stakeholder engagement plan and consider approving an 
updated timeline. 28. Wildlife and inland fisheries non-
regulatory requests from previous meetings Consider non-
regulatory requests submitted by members of the public at 
previous meetings. 29. Commission administrative items 
Discuss and consider action on the upcoming meeting 
agenda items and rulemaking timetable, and identify any 
new business for discussion at a future meeting. (A) Next 
meeting – December 12-13, 2018 in Oceanside Adjourn 

The next Wildlife Resources Committee will be held 
Thursday January 10th in Ontario. No agenda has been 
posted at this time. 

Final result for a couple of bills we have been watching, AB 
2151 (Gray) – Hunting: Antelope, Elk, Bear, and Bighorn 
Ram Tags: Resident Apprentice Tag would reduce the fee 
for a resident apprentice (youth) antelope, elk, bear, and 
bighorn sheep tag to $20. AB 2151 would not make any 
changes to the cost of an apprentice deer tag, Signed by 
Governor. Continued page 5 
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SOUTHWEST INDOOR
BY GARY MCCAIN

Legislative Information- continued from page 5

SB1487 (Stern) Iconic African Species Protection Act would 
enact the Iconic African Species Protection Act and would 
prohibit the possession of any part, product, offspring, or dead 
body of African elephant, African lion, leopard, black 
rhinoceros, white rhinoceros, giraffe, Jentink’s duiker, plains 
zebra, mountain zebra, hippopotamus, and/or striped hyena, 
Vetoed 

DFW has hired Jen Bennet (Cordaro) for the departments R3 
coordinator position. Recruit, Retain and Reactivate (R3) 
hunters and anglers. DFW and conservation groups have been 
meeting for several months to organize a plan for 
implementation. A meeting held October 25th DFW presented a 
first draft on the main overall (macro) plan review and 
discussion. DFW is not reinventing the wheel for this but has 
researched out what other states have done and are doing (best 
practices) under a national R3 effort. Once this has been 
finalized then micro plans will be developed. These micro plans 
will be “on the ground work” such as media visibility for 
promotion, reaching out to HEI graduates that may have not 
bought a license yet, Share program utilization etc. CBHSAA is 
recognized as leader in the bowhunting and archery community 
so the question is How and What are we going to do in the R3 
effort?

The NFAA Southwest Sectional Indoor will be held the 
entire month of January. You will be competing against 
shooters from California, Arizona, Colorado, Utah, 
Nevada, New Mexico and Hawaii. It will be a double 300 
round both rounds do not have to be shot the same day. 
This is a list of shops that are hosting please call for times 
and dates. This list will also be posted on the NFAA 
website under tournaments. If your local shop would like 
to host this event please have them contact me. (Gary 
McCain NFAA Director for CBH/SAA 661-809-0947)

This list will be updated as need on the NFAA webpage.

Willow Creek Archery 760-484-0002
TLC Archery  805-688-0280

Jim Cox Archery  831-229-0200
Predator Archery 408-824-7733

Northwoods Bowmen 707-753-0615
The Archery Shop 661-631-9040
Hi Tech Archery 714-449-9744
The Bow Rack 530-243-5181

Riverside Archery 951-684-9192
Oak Tree Gun Club  661-259-7441
Fat Shafts Archery 707-745-0447 

Eighty-Three Years Behind the Bow
by Roy DILL 

Archery has been a significant part of the 92 years of my 
life, in fact, 83 years of it since I shot my first Ben Pearson 
arrow from a lemonwood bow. Starting with hunting ground 
squirrels and rabbits in the hills and canyons in San Diego, 
an odyssey in this sport begin. 

My self education - or self destruction - of the fine points of 
archery continued until about 1940 when, while roaming the 
forest of Balboa Park in San Diego, I discovered a band of 
archers engaged in battle with black and white targets 
attached to straw bales. This turned out to be my 
introduction to organized archery or, the San Diego Field 
Archers. 

A few weeks later I returned to the site of the battle armed 
with my trusty lemonwood bow and remaining four Ben 
Pearson arrows ready to join the fray. However, I was 
informed that all warriors - no matter how enthusiastic - 
must meet certain qualifications. So, these kind people set 
me up with my own target, out of the way, for my own good 
and theirs. This is when my appreciation of the sport of 
archery and the exceptional people involved begin. Even 
though I was just a little squirt showing up from nowhere 
they welcomed me with open arms . They soon became 
aware that my equipment and shooting form were not up to 
the high standards of my enthusiasm. Thus began years of 
tutelage and friendship with the extraordinary citizens of the 
archery nation. 

The first thing I learned was how much I did not know. My 
newfound archery friends were generous with their time and 
patient in teaching me the basic archery rules and proper 
form. Continued on page 6
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Eighty-Three Years - Cont. from page 5. 

Of course patience and form can only go so far until it 
becomes obvious the equipment is a factor contributing to 
one’s shooting ability. With my mentor’s guidance and 
donation of some used arrows and a beautiful previously 
owned yew wood recurve bow backed with sinew (circa 
1929), my arrows begin to group on the target bale instead of 
the surrounding hillsides. I was not even a member of the 
club yet so I reckoned it was about time I joined. I scratched 
up enough moola to pay my dues and became a proud 
member of the San Diego Field Archers. 

My shooting improved thanks to the encouragement of all the 
club members, especially Frank Eicholtz who was president 
of the club. However, my archery adventure was interrupted 
when I graduated from high school in 1944 and received an 
invitation from the US Government offering an all expense 
paid trip to see the world. I could not refuse. I landed on 
Luzon in the Philippines just as the war was ending. From 
there my outfit was shipped to South Korea where I had the 
opportunity to observe an archery tournament and was 
impressed with the ritual performed with each four foot arrow 
shot from their six foot bamboo bows. If we went through the 
same ritual it would take over a week to complete a 28 target 
field round. 

When discharged from the army I re-upped in the San Diego 
Field Archers with new equipment and was shooting better 
than when I left. I started shooting top NFAA mail tournament 
scores. Frank Eicholtz gave me a custom made bow and 
Hugh Rich provided me with 2018, 31 inch, Easton aluminum 
arrows. I placed second to Dr. Erwin Pletcher in the 1947 
California State Field tournament. I could not afford attend 
the 1947 National Field tournament in Salt Lake City but that 
was soon remedied by generous club members who took up 
a collection to help cover my expenses. In addition, club 
members Mart and Beda Mathews provided the 
transportation. I placed second -again- to Doc Pletcher. A few 
years later I paid back the loan, but I have never forgotten 
the kindness of those very special people. 

1948 was a very eventful year for me. I field tested several of 
Frank Eicholtz fiberglass backed bows that Frank wanted 
tested under my 60 pound, 31 inch draw. The final results 
ended up in one of the finest bows I have ever owned. I had 
the privilege of making friends and shooting the bow with 
what I believe to be the icons of California’s distinguished 
archers including Frank, Hugh Rich, Doc Pletcher, Roy Hoff, 
Stew Foster, Babe Bitzenburger, Doug Easton, Lucille Shine, 
Nubie Pate, Tom Jennings, Cap Gregory, Rube Powell, Larry 
Hughes, and many others who selflessly shared their wisdom 
in trying to help me become a better archer and respectable 
competitor. I sometimes became very upset with myself when 
not shooting well. I learned it certainly did not improve my 
shooting or my reputation, but only reflected immaturity. 
Continued on page 8

Roy at San Diego Field Archer 1948 (on the right)
Roy On The Cover of Archery Magazine 1948 

(below)
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I thought it was a good idea so I involved my younger brother, 
Bob, who was a pretty good sharp shooter and a better 
bowhunter than me. We put our act together, fine tuned it with 
Frank’s help, and started giving exhibitions in the San Diego 
area. A talent agent saw our act and got us bookings in a local 
nightclub, in the Pasadena Auditorium, a TV appearance and a 
movie short filmed in Griffith Park.

Hugh Rich then steered us onto a talent agency in Los Angeles, 
National School Assemblies. They scheduled lyceum type 
programs in schools, colleges and city clubs such as Lions, 
YMCA, and similar organizations throughout the United States. 
They wanted an entertaining and educational program of about 
one hour. Bob and I put a program together consisting of trick 
and precision shooting, the history of archery, the equipment, 
the art of shooting, bow hunting, archery organizations and 
clubs, and the various target rounds and tournaments. We 
auditioned and signed a contract to tour the country for three 
years. 

In those three years we performed in all but eight states 
sometimes giving two or three performances a day miles apart. 
We met hundreds of archers who invited us into their homes, 
fed us and became our friends. We learned, for sure, archers 
are very special people. Those three years were years of 
positive growth for me learning to appreciate the great country 
in which we live and meeting the people who make it so.

Whether we were stuck in a blizzard in Utah, had a flat tire in 
Oklahoma, out of gas in Connecticut, or just plain lost 
anywhere, there was always someone to offer help. I could 
write a book just about those three years.   

I decided it was time to settle down, finish my education on the 
GI Bill and think about raising a family. Bob continued touring 
the country with his wife, Gerrie, for one year until he received 
an invitation from Uncle Sam to join the army and help quell a 
little “dust up” in Korea. ( Bob actually went on a night patrol 
with bow and arrow backed up by six guys with automatic fire 
power.) I finished my education with a BS from San Diego State 
and an MBA from Pepperdine University, married a gal from La 
Jolla, helped raise three sons, and ended up- so far- with eight 
grandchildren and one great. 

I won the California State Field Championship in 1950 and 
1951. In 1982 I was inducted into the California Archery Hall of 
Fame and later served on the CAHF board for about six years, 
three years as chair. In 1991 I won the State Field Traditional 
Championship and in 1990, 91, 92 and 93 I won the State 
Indoor Traditional Indoor Championships. 

Archery has been a significant part of 83 of the 92 years of my 
life. A famous US General said “Old soldiers never die, they just 
fade away.” Old archers never die. The medals get dusty, the 
trophies get tarnished, the bowstring becomes frayed and the 
limbs get creaky, but the treasured memories of the friends 
made and exciting times of 83 years behind the bow are 
indelible and never fade away. 

Doc Pletcher Scoring, with Roy Pulling

In 1948 I won the California State Field Championship in 
Visalia. I was now ready for the NFAA National 
tournament. This time I had enough $ ( without a loan ) 
to purchase my Greyhound bus ticket from San Diego, 
across country, to Two Rivers, Wisconsin. The trip 
proved a little exciting halfway across the country when I 
transferred buses. They were transferring some of the 
passengers luggage -including mine- into another bus 
which I was to take onto Two Rivers. While watching 
them make the transfer I did not see my suitcase or 
archery equipment. I cornered one of the guys in a 
Greyhound bus uniform and expressed my concern. To 
make a long story short, we found my stuff in a pile to be 
loaded on another bus. I figured, from that point on, 
Someone from above was watching over me and the 
rest of my journey was going to be successful. 

The field archery ranges in Two Rivers were beautiful. 
They were set up in the forest and partly along the 
shores of Lake Michigan with a wind that presented a 
challenge on the long targets. I met, shot with, and made 
new friends I will never forget. I not only had a 
memorable experience, but I won the national 
championship. I do not even remember the bus trip 
home. I was one happy 22 year kid floating home on 
cloud nine. Shortly after returning from Two Rivers, 
Frank Eicholtz suggested I should take advantage of my 
championship and consider giving archery exhibitions to 
promote the sport of archery. 

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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2018 Traditional Rendezvous  
at Rancho Neblina  
By Richard Barron


This past weekend, September 29-30 Rancho Neblina held its 
annual 3D trad shoot,  I and a few other PRA members 
attended the shoot.

Rancho Neblina is one of my favorite 3D shoots, yes its a bit of 
a drive to Petaluma and across the some what scary San 
Rafael- Richmond bridge to the other side of the bay, but it is a 
beautiful area.

Rancho Neblina, in Two Rock Valley, is just west of Petaluma 
CA.  You take Bodega Road west from Petaluma.  (Bodega 
Bay is where Alfred Hitchcock filmed the movie “The Birds”).  
Two Rock Valley is farm land, actually cattle land.  Rolling hills 
with oak woodland forests, it’s beautiful California landscape, 
it’s a throw back in time to images of “early California”.  Things 
in Two Rock Valley haven’t changed as fast as in Los Angeles 
in the last 100 years.

But I have to say, Rancho Neblina is worth the drive.  It’s 600 
acres of “sound of music” rolling hills, pastures and wooded 
areas. It’s a two day shoot, with 3 - 20 target 3D archery 
courses. You shoot 40 on Saturday and 20 Sunday.  Targets 
are set up in natural settings and well placed, unmarked 
yardage.  They have a few novelty targets , which are fun.  
There is a lot of walking in the hills and after 40 targets, I was 
more than ready for a beer.  They also have an unusual couple 
of  targets set up, a "Par 2 Target".  The target (a large buffalo 
or elk) is set out about 200+ yards in the field (long distance), 
the archer has 2 shots to make the target, but you can not go 
past the target, if you do, you score zero.  You shoot the first 
shot as far as it can go, then go for the target on the second 
shot, it’s a “par 3” for women archers.

The shoot is two arrows, and scored 10 and 8.  What I would 
normally call the “8” ring is now the “10” score and what would 
normally be a “5” is now an “8”.  It’s a little odd, but makes for 
faster scoring and higher scores. Continued on page 9

Left - Iseral Avina takes aim.
Above - Richard Barron and Spencer Gonzalez with 
Andie 
Below - Lee Hazelquist at Par 2 target 

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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2018 Traditional Rendezvous continued from page 8
Archery Golf!  . . .  they have a 9 “hole” archery golf course 
at Rancho Neblina.  Off to the side, in another “pasture” is 
a golf corse set up.  The “holes” (3 D target) are set up 
from 302 yards, par 4 to a 128 yard par 3.  They have a 
flag at the target so you can see where you need to shoot 
and the pasture grass is mowed to create a “fairway”.  It’s 
very fun to see how far you can send an arrow down a 
fairway.  I was able to shoot 5 under par !  Its VERY fun!

Above - Colleen Hazelquist taking aim at leopard 
Below - It is a cattle ranch and sometimes you have to 
move them 
Right - John Scordo aims for the ram

Life  is  GOOD!  
By Pam Severtson

It’s been a long three months and we have a long way to go, 
but you know, LIFE IS GOOD!  I cannot begin to THANK 
those of you who have assisted us in the rebuilding efforts at 
Straight Arrow Bow Hunters.  

Whether it be in the financial aspect or the physical aspect, it 
has meant so much to us.  I know there are so many of you 
that live so far away that it is not reasonable for you to 
assist.  Your positive thoughts are greatly appreciated and 
we hope that we can return to you, an awesome Western 
Classic Trail Shoot in 2019.

We have a long way to go with building safety walls and 
backstops, along with moving a part of the course.  But, we 
will continue on with the rebuilding and will have,  along the 
way,  some good laughs and great memories that will forever 
be in our minds.  

From the bottom of our hearts, “THANK YOU”  again and 
look for the registration for the 2019 Western Classic Trail 
Shoot to be open in January.

Cody Morelock and kids Jessi and Ezra -Pam Severtson’s 
son and two grandkids 

pictured mowing the Straight Arrow lawn. 
He donated the mower.  

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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State Target Tournament 2018
By Karen Keating 

Photos by Karen Keating 
and Thomas Batinich

The heat was on as over 400 archers competed in the State 
Target (900 round) tournament in September.  We had 12 
clubs host the State Target Tournament:  Black Mountain 
Bowmen (San Jose); Central Coast Archery (San Luis 
Obispo); Diablo Bowmen, new host for 2018, (Clayton); 
Impact Archery (Clovis;) Lodi Bowmen (Ione); Oaktree 
Archery (Newhall); Nevada Sportsman’s (Nevada City); 
Oranco Bowmen (Chino Hills); Salinas Bowmen; San Diego 
Archers; San Francisco Archers (Pacifica); and Santa Ynez 
Valley Bow Club (Buellton).  Sadly, Redding had to cancel 
their State Target Tournament due to the Carr fire. 

To compete for awards in any CBH Tournament, archers 
must have both an active CBH membership and an active 
Membership in either NFAA or NAA.  Archers who only have 
an NAA membership but not a CBH membership are placed 
in the “guest” category.  Similarly, archers who only have a 
CBH membership but not a NFAA membership are also 
placed in the “guest” category.

I was able to speak with many archers at these events…here 
are some of their archery stories…

Johnny Silva is the President of Santa Ynez Valley Bow Club 
is taking a year off from archery due to injuries from work.  He 
was an avid rifle hunter for elk.  He wanted to hunt bear, but 
at that time, archery hunting season was the only thing open.  
He started hunting with a bow the following year.  He has 
been very involved with Santa Ynez Valley Bow club.  He was 
range master in 2008 and is the current president of the 
club...a role he has held for the past 5 years.  He also helps 
with the Archery Youth Program for the City of Santa Maria 
through their Parks and Recreation Department.  His favorite 
shoot is The Pow-Wow shoot in Lake Isabella.

John Fischer (BHFS) was a competitive rifle shooter.  He 
began shooting a bow for a change of pace about 5 years ago.  
He is currently the Chairman for Archery Sportsmen’s 
Association in Santa Lucia.  His favorite shoot is the Fresno 
Safari. 

Tom Chamberlain is Past-President of Santa Ynez Valley Bow 
Club.  He’s been shooting BHFSL since the 1970’s!  He didn’t 
shoot this year due to an injury.

Jay took up archery about 8 years ago after Johnny Silva 
introduced him to it.  He was a rifle hunter before archery.  He 
is the current range master at Santa Ynez Valley Bow Club.  
He likes all the shoots he has attended.  

Sheilah and Scott Bomar met at an archery shoot.  They have 
been married for 16 years!  Sheilah was an archery hunter 
first.  Scott was always a target archer.
Steven Adam is a current IBEP Instructor. He is also the 
Director of Safety and Education at Santa Ynez Valley Bow 
Club.  He started shooting 40 years ago.  He used to primarily 
hunt but now does target archery.  He enjoys the challenge of 
archery both mental and physical.  Redding was his 1st shoot.  
He has competed at the Local, State, and National level.  He 
owns an indoor archery range in Santa Maria (at Santa Maria 
Gun Club).  Redding is his favorite shoot.
Aaron Davis (FS) was a rifle hunter before he took up archery.  
He’s been involved in archery for the past 20+ years.  He 
enjoys all the Kern River shoots, Fresno Safari, and the 
Western Roundup in Redding.  

Jerry Rynders has been involved in archery since he was a 
youngster.  He is a Vietnam Veteran.  He started shooting 
Traditional Style about 6 years ago.  He is now retired.  His 
favorite shoot is the Chamberlin Traditional Shoot.

Eric T. Mueller has been shooting a bow for 25 years.  He got 
back into archery about 6 years ago.  He holds the current 
State Record for Longbow Division: Wood Arrows shot at 
Youth Distance. Continued on page 11

KAREN KEATING
2ND VP TARGET

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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State Target Tournament -Continued from page 9

Alex Mueller started shooting a bow at age 5.  He enjoys the 
community of archery and being with like-minded people. 
Alex believes “Archery is the perfect balance between 
exercise and mental strength”.  

Marsha Quan got into archery when her son left for college.  
Marsha shot the State Target Tournament using 3 different 
bow styles over two weekends: FS, BHFS, and Recurve.  
She shot at Black Mountain Bowmen and San Francisco 
Archers.

This year I chose to shoot at Oranco Bowmen where 
temperatures reached up to 104 degrees on Saturday, 
9/15/2018.  Sunday was slightly cooler at 100 degrees.  
There were over 100 archers competing during the weekend. 
We were lined up under tree shade with two feet of shooting 
space between archers. Thank you to Davidah Batinich, who 
kept me cool in the blistering heat.  She exemplified the true 
spirit of CBH archery. Chriss Boles and his team were very 
organized throughout the weekend event.  A lot of 
preparation work went into the event before the archers 
arrived.  A big THANK -YOU to:  Todd Dancer, Max Burks, Bill 
Waltz, Pete Whitworth, Dave Bacon, Don Bridgewater, Al 
Wiscovitch, Dale Boyer and Chriss Bowles for putting on a 
terrific shoot.

14 New State Records set! All results found at CBHSAA.net

Six of the New State Records occurred in the Longbow 
Division shot at youth distances, which was a new division for 
2018.  Perhaps the most amazing State Record that was 
broken occurred at Nevada Sportsman’s by Caleb Quiocho 
(cub). This young archer put in a performance that will likely 
stand for many years to come.  He shot an 899 with 50 X. 
Congratulations Caleb!

In closing, let me say “THANK-YOU” to all the clubs and their 
members who helped throughout the tournament. Without 
your help, we wouldn’t have this tournament.  Additionally, I 
want to say THANK-YOU to all the archers who participated 
in this event and supported CBH.  Looking forward to 2019!

Picture Gallery on pages 12 & 13

Looking for a last minute Christmas 
present???   

By Pam Severtson

Are you looking for a last minute Christmas gift?  Have 
you thought about the CBH/SAA 75 Year History Book 
or CBH/SAA Buckle?

The hard backed, numbered books are $40., the soft 
covered are $30, the buckle and tin are $25 and the 
buckle alone is $20.

You can either go directly to the CBH Store on the CBH 
website at www.cbhsaa.net, far right hand tab with the 
drop down menu and purchase directly there.  It will get 
mailed out immediately.  Or, you can call Pam 
Severtson, CBH/SAA Secretary at 530-474-3324 and 
give her a credit/debit card and she can mail it.

But, if you are a late night shopper, please use the 
website to order….don’t want those late night calls to 
take a credit card and address over the phone.

Thanks all and Merry Christmas to you!!!  

CBH/SAA Annual Meeting and Banquet  by 
Pam Severtson

Enclosed is the CBH/SAA Annual Meeting and Banquet 
flyer.  This year it is the Big Game Club’s time to shine on 
Saturday evening.  

Come enjoy a nice time with friends, stories of hunting, 
awards to the Grand Slam winners and of course, the 
raffle!!!  

If you are inclined to start getting involved, even if just a little 
bit, in the happenings in CBH/SAA, come to some of the 
meetings.  We have the legislative meeting on Friday 
afternoon from approximately 1pm to 4pm, the general 
meeting starts at 8am on Saturday and usually runs until 
noon with breakout meetings in the afternoon, if need be.

Then, we wrap it up on Sunday with starting at 8am and 
continuing until business is done that afternoon…sometimes 
at noon, sometimes at 2pm or 3pm…

Let me know if you will be there, I can have a guest packet 
made for you so you can follow along.  

If you are just interested in the fun activities on Saturday 
evening, GREAT!  Just complete the dinner form and return 
by the deadline.  If you don’t have a dinner ticket, you may 
not be able to attend the dinner, at least not have a 
seat….seating will be limited.  Hope to see you there!

http://www.cbhsaa.net
http://www.cbhsaa.net
http://www.cbhsaa.net
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State Target Photo Gallery
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State Target Photo Gallery
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State Target Photo Gallery
Continued

President Bill Adams of the California Hunter Education 
Instructor Association passed away on October 3, 2018.


Bill was a passionate outdoors-man who enjoyed hunting 
antelope in Wyoming, was a member of El Dorado County 
Mounted Search and Rescue, was an instructor, and most of 
all a family man. Bill enjoyed spending time with his wife 
Shirley, sons Scott and Tom, and his grandchildren. 


Friends and family celebrated his life on November 4, 2018.

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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REGISTRATION FEE:  (late fees $5 ea; dependent on space)  
  
Adult, Senior, Silver Senior  
& Master Senior   20.00 
Couple 36.00 
Young Adult (age 15-17)   13.00 
Youth (age 12-14) 13.00 
Cub (11 & under)           10.00 
Family 40.00 

One age group only 

Make Checks Payable to CBH      
 

Questions: Contact Dawnel Scott   510-501-6571  
dawnel@sbcglobal.net 

 
Champion in each style and age group.  Styles will be flighted 
based on number of participants.  

AWARDS for 1st, 2nd, & 3rd. 
TIES will be broken by “X” count. 

 
NFAA Pros will shoot Vegas 3-spot face. All others may shoot 

either the Vegas 3-spot or the 40 cm target face.   
Youths & Cubs will shoot the 60 cm target 

 
Everyone shoots at 20 yards 

 
Awards will be mailed to host location 

 
Results will be published in the CBH/SAA Newsletter and on 

the web at www.cbhsaa.net.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

All Styles will be recognized for each group  Indicate desired shoot date and time  __________________________   
 

Address 
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City, State, Zip      
_______________________ 
 
Phone #___________________ 
 
Email ___________________ 
Name 
1. 

                                
 

        
2. 

                                
 

        
3. 

                                
 

        
4. 

                                
 

        
  

NFAA EXPIRATION DATE: _________________________________________________________________________________________ 
                   

 
 
 
 
 

CBH/SAA 2019 INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIPS 
450 Round – 20 Yards – 15 Ends – 3 Arrows Each End 

JANUARY  2019 
  

PRE REGISTRATION ONLY for all host sites (ONE WEEK BEFORE SHOOT)  

Must be member of NFAA or NAA and a member CBH (California Bowmen Hunters).  If membership cannot be 
verified, you will shoot as a Guest. Renewal and New applications will be accepted at shoot site. 

http://www.cbhsaa.net


Volume 12 Issue 12 - December 2018 CBH/SAA Magazine Page �18

www.cbhsaa.net

ARCHERY ONLY 
Roger Brown (510) 795-0460 
37300 Cedar Blvd. Suite C 
Newark, CA 94560 

Sun 1/6 & 1/13  1PM 

THE ARCHERY SHOP 
Don Stidman (661) 631-9040 
2332 #C Chester Ave. 
Bakersfield, CA 93301 

Sat 1/19, Wed 1/16, 1/23  6PM 
Contact Host to confirm date/time 

BOW RACK 
Mike Wysock (530) 243-5181 
928 Cypress Ave
Redding, CA 96001 

Sun 1/20  9AM, 12PM & 3PM 
Contact Host to confirm date/time 

CHERRY VALLEY BOWHUNTERS 
Steve Wagner (951) 845-4847  
Mail to: 9757 Kehl Canyon Rd. 
Cherry Valley, CA 92223 
Location: 9610 Kehl Canyon 

Wed 1/16, Thur 1/17  6PM, Sun 1/20  10AM 

FAITH ARMORY & ARCHERY 
George Emerson (951) 699-7500 
41669 Winchester Rd 
Temecula, CA 92590 

Sat 1/26  6PM & 8PM 
Contact Host to confirm date/time 

FAT SHAFTS ARCHERY 
Carl Massey (707) 745-0447 
3001 Bayshore Rd #9 
Benicia, CA 94510  

Sun 1/6  10AM & 2PM 

HI-TECH ARCHERY 
Rick McKechnie (714) 449-9744 
1912 W Commonwealth Ave 
Fullerton, CA 92833 

Sun 1/20  9AM 

IMPACT ARCHERY 
Robert or Brian (559) 325-2320 
1621 Railroad Ave #101 
Clovis, CA 93612 

Sun 1/13 or 1/20  10 AM 
Contact Host to confirm date/time 

JIM COX ADVENTURES 
Jim Cox (831) 769-0200 
28 D Quail Run Circle  
Salinas, CA 93907 

Sun 1/6  10AM 
Contact Host to confirm date/time 

LODI  BOWMEN 
Jeff Bowles (209) 603-8956   
Mail to: PO Box 1561 Woodbridge, 95258 
Location: Lodi Grape Festival Grounds (Cabernet 
Hall) 413 E. Lockeford St., Lodi, CA 

Tues 1/15  6:30PM 

NORTHWOODS BOWMEN 
Bob Garofalo (415) 637-8510 
PO Box 1492 
Novato CA 94948-1492 

Sat 1/12  9AM or 11AM, Tues. 1/15  7PM 

OHLONE ARCHERY 
Nico Gallegos     nico@ohlonearchery.com 
2301 Verna Ct.  
San Leandro, CA 94577  

Warm-up 30 minutes before 
Sun 1/6  10AM, Mon 1/7  7PM 

ORANGE COUNTY ARCHERY 
Roland Clark/Scott (949) 916-6855 
25782 Obrero Dr. 
Mission Viejo, CA 92691 

Sat 1/19 & Sun 1/20  9AM,12PM & 3PM 
Contact Host to confirm date/time 

PACIFICA ARCHERY 
Rudy Sandoval 650-756-4868  
2995 Junipero Sierra Blvd. 
Daly City, CA  94121 
For updates: www.pacificaarchery.com 

Wed 1/2 & 1-1/16  7PM 

PALOMO ARCHERY 
Peter (650) 391-9968 
4022 Transport St.  
Palo Alto, CA 94303 

Sat 1/5 & 1/19  11AM 

PERFORMANCE ARCHERY 
George (858) 653-5945   
8390 Miramar Place Suite C 
San Diego, CA 92121 

Sun 1/6  1:00 PM 
Contact Host to confirm date/time 

PREDATOR’S ARCHERY 
Curtis/Mike (408) 842-7733 
7350 Monterey Rd. 
Gilroy, CA 95020 

Sun 1/6  10AM & 1:30PM 

RIVERSIDE ARCHERY  
Ian 951-684-9192 
1919 Atlas Dr. 
Riverside, CA 92501 

Sun 1/13  9AM 
Contact Host to confirm date/time 

SANTA CRUZ ARCHERS 
Henry Bertram (831) 461-0515 
Mail to: P.O. Box 66295  
Scotts Valley, CA 95067-6295     
Location: 141 Brookwood Dr. Santa Cruz, CA 

Sat 1/12 10AM, Sun 1/20 10AM 

SANTA MARIA GUN CLUB 
Steve Adam (805) 878-7245 
Mail to: 223 Tepusquet Road, Santa Maria 93454 
Location:3150 Telephone Rd. 
Santa Maria, CA 93454 
Sun. 1/20  9AM, 12 PM (Cub and Youth) & 3PM 

SPOT ARCHERY 
Steve Walters (559) 492-2820 
3524 W. Gettysburg Ave. 
Fresno, CA  93422    

Sun  1/27  10AM 

TLC ARCHERY 
Thom Chamberlin (805) 688-6718 
655 Bobcat Springs Rd.  
Buellton, CA  93427 

 Sat 1/5  9AM 

TULARE TARGET ARCHERS 
Charla Patterson (559) 967-1079  
Mail to: C/O Charla Patterson 
239 S. Moraine, Tulare, CA 93274 
Location: Fairgrounds  
215 Martin Luther King Ave.  
Tulare, CA       

Fri. 1/11  6PM 

WEST COAST ARCHERY 
Chad (707) 676-5288  
420 Gateway Plaza Suite D 
Dixon, CA 95620 

Sun 1/13  9AM, 12PM & 3PM 
Contact Host to confirm date/time 

WILDERNESS ARCHERY 
Mike (916) 630-8700    
4870 Pacific St. Rocklin, CA 95677 

 Sun 1/27  9AM & 2PM 

WILLOW CREEK ARCHERY 
Alanna Dunaway (760) 432-0605 
525 N Andreasen Dr. Suite M 
Escondido, CA 92029 

Sunday 1/27  9AM 

http://www.cbhsaa.net


Volume 12 Issue 12 - December 2018 CBH/SAA Magazine Page �19

www.cbhsaa.net

CBH/SAA Big Game Club  
   Banquet & Awards Dinner 

    Saturday, January 12th, 2019 
Courtyard by Marriott Sacramento Cal Expo  

1782 Tribute Road, Sacramento, Ca. 95815 

CBH/SAA Annual Meeting 
January 11-13, 2019 

Legislative Meeting Friday 1pm, January 11th  
General Meeting Saturday and Sunday, January 12th & 13th  at 8am both days 

For further information or “guest” meeting packets, contact: Pam Severtson, CBH/SAA Secretary 
                                                                                          email: mpsevertson@frontiernet.net or phone: 530-474-3324 

Display of mounts, presentation of awards, stories to be told... 
                                         

For room reservations:   Reservations must be made by 12-18-18 

ONLINE link available at our website www.cbhsaa.net  
Or...        King Suite $109 per night + tax 

Phone: 1-800-973-1386       2-Queen Suite $109 per night + tax 

Group ID # CBHN  (Group id must be used to get the special rate)       

****************************************************************************** 
Tear here and mail your dinner reservations to:      Make your check payable to Cascade Region 
CBH/SAA, 7710 Camino Vista, Shingletown, Ca. 96088    
Questions?  Phone Pam Severtson 530-474-3324 or email: mpsevertson@frontiernet.net 

No Host Cocktails at 5:30pm 
Banquet at 6:30pm, Saturday evening 1-12-19 
Choices available; 
Beef –New York # dinners ________ x $53 = $ __________ 
Chicken Cordon Blue # dinners ________ x $53 = $ __________ 
      Total  $ __________ 
Your name: ____________________________________________ 
Your contact phone # or email address: ____________________________________________ 
Deadline for dinner reservations is December 18th - Cancellations must be 2 wk prior to event 

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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California Bowmen Hunters/State Archery Association MEMBERSHIP Application

 Date:______________________________________________________

 Club:______________________________________________________

 Region_____________________________________________________
 Head of Household
 Name:_____________________________________________________

 Address:____________________________________________________

 City/ST/Zip:__________________________________________________

Phone:______________________________________________________
Print Clearly
E-Mail:______________________________________________________
 Amount
    $40 Adult Membership/Head of Household OR…

    $50  Name________________________ Spouse/Family

   (Additional Youth Names can be attached) Under 18
                       Birthdate

  Name_______________________________________  _____________
 
 Name_______________________________________  ______________ 
Youth without parent or
_$20  Name_______________________  ____________

                        Additional Contributions

___  CA Legislative Fund ___CA Hall of Fame

___  CA Archery Foundation (501-3-c Tax deductible)

___  CBH/SSA Range Fund ___ Other

TOTAL: ___________________

PLEASE CHECK ONE :     ___ Assoc. Bowhunter     ___Assoc. Target Membership

Please make your check payable To: CBH/SAA 
Mail to: CBH/SSA Secretary, 7710 Camino Vista; Shingletown; CA 96088 

For more information contact  Pam Severtson, 530-474-3324 
mpsevertson@frontiernet.net

For credit/debit card payment: Call 530-474-3324 or complete below:

Card#_______________________________________________ EXP: ____/____

CV Code (on the back of the card):_________________

Check here _____ if you want the black and white magazine mailed to you via US 
Postal Service.  

In order to complete the State Field, State Target and State Indoor for awards, you 
must belong to NFAA.  NFAA membership includes CBH/SAA and Regional dues.  
Contact NFAA at www.nfaausa.com or call 1-605-260-9279.  

Adult and Youth NFAA members:  In order to compete for awards in the State Field, 
State Target, State Indoor and State Broadhead, you must pay the CBH/SAA 
membership fees as noted above. 
 
A CBH/SSA membership allows you to compete in the State Broadhead, 
3D Unmarked Championship and Small Game Events and allows you to submit 
pictures of you and your big and small game animals to the BIG Game Club Record 
Book.  

You can also complete the membership form and pay online:
Website: www.cbhsaa.net

                                                Revised 11/20/17

CBH/SAA Region NFAA Total

Head of Household or Single 
member Adult

$30.00 $10.00 $40+ $80.00

1st add-on (Spouse or child) $7.00 $- $10+ $17.00

2 or more add ons 0 $5+ each 
child

$5.00

Additional Adults in same 
household

$7.00 $- $40+ $47.00

Youth without Parent or 
guardian

$20.00 $- $15.00 $35.00

Make check payable to : NFAA 800 Archery Lane, Yankton, SD 57078
For credit card payment: Call 1-605-260-9279 or complete information below:
Card Type____________Card#____________________________________________ 
EXP: ____/____CV Code (on the back of the card):______________________
NFAA membership includes the “Archery” magazine.  CBH/SAA publishes a monthly 
magazine also.  It can be read online about the 15th of the month, or will be mailed to 
you if requested. You will receive the link through the email you provide. 
For information contact: Pam Severtson, 530-474-3324 or email: 
mpsevertson@frontiernet.net. .  

Being a member of NFAA/CBH/SAA allows you to compete
in all State & National Championship Tournaments 

Revised 11/20/17

Date:________________________________________

Name (Head of Household):__________________________________

Club/Unattached:__________________________________________

Region__________________________________________________

Address:_________________________________________________

City/ST/Zip:_______________________________/___/____________

Phone:__________________________________________________

Print Clearly: E-Mail:________________________________________

Amount Name
 $80   ____________________________________Head of Household
 $17  ____________________________________ 1st add on(Spouse)

 *Youth (Under 18)             Birthdate
   $5    _____________________________________  _____________
   $5   _____________________________________  _____________
   $5    _____________________________________  _____________
  $47   _______________________________** Adult Child in Household
  $35   _______________________________   Single Youth Member

        TOTAL: _____________________
*List additional members on the back of form.**College students and 
unmarried armed service members count as adults living in household for 
CBH/SSA.  
+NFAA Dues increase effective 11/1/2017 
CBH Dues increase effective 3/1/15

————————————————————————————————————————————————
California Bowmen Hunters & State Archery Association (CBH/SAA)

Region
National Field Archery Association (NFAA) Membership Application

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Upcoming Shoot Schedule

Date Club Event Marked Targets Arrows
12/01 - 

12/02/18 Orestimba Field Archers Fog Shoot No 28 2

12/01 - 
12/02/18 California Indoor Archers Shoot Out Leukemia Yes 10 3

12/2/18 Riverside Archers Club Christmas 3D Yes 42 1
12/2/18 San Diego Archers Un-Marked 3-D No 28 1
12/2/18 Madera Field Archers Turkey Shoot Yes 28 3
12/2/18 Conejo Valley Archers 14th Annual Toy Drive 3-D Yes 30 2
12/8/18 Mojave Archers Charity Shoot Yes 28 2
12/8/18 Paradise Bowhunters Toys For Tots Charity Shoot Yes 21 3
12/8/18 Bowhunters Unlimited Toys for Tots 3-D No 28 2

12/8/18 Nevada County Sportsmen's 
Club Ham Shoot Yes 28 2

12/9/18 Oranco Bowmen Charity 3-D No 42 1
12/16/18 Straight Arrow Bow Hunters Christmas Critter 28 2
12/16/18 San Diego Archers Field Round Yes 28 4
12/16/18 Pacifica Archery Bay Area Open Yes 30 3

12/29/18 Santa Cruz Archers Look What I Got for Christmas 
3-D No 14 2

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS TO THE 
CBHSAA LEGISLATIVE DEFENSE FUND!
BY ROBERT MOORE- LEGISLATIVE COORDINATOR

I want to thank those that have donated funds to our Legislative Defense Fund.  With your donations, your Legislative 
Team, representing the six DFG Regions, can attend important meetings and react to issues that are impacting our sport.  

We can also meet our Financial Obligations to Gaines and Associates who represent us in the state capital, at all DFG 
meetings, and up and down the state when and where needed.  Their goals are to promote wildlife conservation and 

protect our archery and hunting heritage within the state political system.  However, we are, and always will be, 
responsible for all costs over and above their obligation to us.  That is, when CBH/SAA has to retain a legal team to 

protect us and our sport, it will be at our expense.  This is why your donations are so important to the Legislative Defense 
Fund in any amount you can afford.Again, I would like to thank those listed below in addition to those that donated 

previously for their support. 

JOIN TODAY!        www.cbhsaa.net       JOIN TODAY! 

This month’s donations include:

Archery Clubs, Regions, Organizations and Businesses and 
Individuals:

           David Lee $25, Richard Neighbours $50
        Mark Vander Zon  $20

  Tournament Donations/Other:
 Amanda Duchardt $50

 

THANK YOU THANK YOU
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